



## PASTOR JENESIS SANTIAGO

EMAIL: jenesissantiago@yahoo.com

MOBILE: (01163) 9951038471

## SUPPORT ADDRESS:

HEARTBEAT INTERNATIONAL MISSIONS PO BOX 1941, Elizabethton, TN 37644-1941 CONTACT NO. 423 707 5468

EMAIL: heartbeatteam@aol.com

## JULY-SEPTEMBER 2024 MINISTRY REPORT

Our Beloved and Dearest Partners in the Lord,

We are forever grateful to God Almighty for you! Your faithful partnership with us in the ministry is truly a manifestation of God's goodness and faithfulness. **WE THANK YOU FROM THE BOTTOM OF OUR HEARTS FOR YOUR GENEROSITY AND LOVING PRAYERS!!!** 

JULY—We praise God for continuous ministries He gave to our church. We have children ministries at 4 different villages every week, we have Bible Studies every Saturday and from time to time, we also minister to our city cops and other government programs. We're thankful for every person God allows us to come in contact with and be able to share Jesus. We also praise the Lord for the opportunity to preach His word and minister to people at 2 funerals during the month. We're also blessed to be able to do our "redemption store" in our children ministries again. Thank God for His amazing provision and the people He used to help us. To God be all the glory!







In the same month, we started the construction of the multi-purpose gym at our campsite in Bagulin, La Union by the grace of God. For more than 2 years we have prayed for this and now, we are witnessing the hand of God turning it to reality. We do the construction as the Lord provides. The 10 foundations has been laid and presently, we are putting the tie beams and elevating the area in preparation for the flooring. We are praying for God's continuous provision so we can finish it Lord willing, before we do our next camp and other activities.



AUGUST—the highlight of this month is the celebration of our 8th church anniversary. Looking back at how God brought us here in Candon City,llocos Sur, all we can say is God has been so good! There were so many hardships and trials when we were pioneering the work but God never failed us. He brought us through all that. It's all by His amazing grace that we are still serving Him. To serve the King of kings and the Lord of lords is our greatest honor and privilege so let us not quit! Let's keep on and DO MORE until He comes back. We praise God for visitors who came and heard the Word of God as well as neighboring churches who celebrated with us in the afternoon service.





SEPTEMBER—Our theme this year is "DO MORE for the LORD". We are praying that God will open more gospel opportunities for us and in September, God has blessed us with new visitors who are looking for a church to go to. It's a mother with her 3 children. The blessing is, she brings visitors with her also. Her brother owns a 3 storey apartment of college students and praise God, we were asked to have a bible study there every week. It's really amazing how God works! We have a lot of professions of faith during our first bible study and now that we go there every week, we pray that these students will continue hearing the word of God and get to know Jesus more. We also rejoice for souls that have been led to the Lord during our Sunday services and for another











Our dear brethren in the Lord, THANK YOU SO MUCH for being a channel of God's blessings and provision to servants of the Lord like us. May God continue to abundantly bless you and use each and everyone of us for His glory!!! You are in our hearts and prayers as well.

PRAYER REQUESTS: \*More souls to be reached for Christ and added to the church

- \*Spiritual growth of newly baptized members
- \* Mission outreach in Abra-God's provision for church building
- \*CAMP HOPE MULTI-PURPOSE GYM-\$20,000
- \*Good health for our family

IN CHRIST.

Ptr. Jenesis Santiago & Family